PERSONNEL AND TRAINING BUREAU

NOTICE October 18, 2018

TO: All Concerned Personnel
FROM: Commanding Officer, Personnel and Training Bureau
SUBJECT: 1911 PISTOL QUALIFICATION REQUIREMENT - PILOT PROGRAM

Department 1911 pistol operators are currently required to qualify once per month, every month
that pistol qualification is open. Effective immediately, this requirement shall be amended to the
standards of other transition courses, which is completion of a passing score on the Department’s
Combat or Bonus Course, and monthly qualification when pistol qualification is open, for one
year upon completion of the transition training. Department 1911 operators who have completed
one year of monthly qualification will revert to their assigned Department qualification schedule.

This new requirement is a pilot study for one year, through October 2019, at which time
continuation will be reassessed.

This Notice does not alter the prerequisite that all officers who are able to achieve a score of 365
or better on the Department’s Bonus Course, with their current duty pistol, are eligible to attend
the three-day 1911 POC. Following the successful completion of the course, participants will be
authorized to deploy the 1911 pistol, subject to the requirements of the

1911 Pistol Operator Program (POP).

This Notice supersedes all prior notices and requirements related to the 1911 POP and shall not
affect the marksmanship requirements for acceptance into Metropolitan Division, SWAT or any
other specialized unit or school.

Should you have any questions regarding this Notice, please contact Lieutenant II Eric Quan,
Officer in Charge, Firearms Traitiing Section, In-Service Training Division at (818) 832-3712.
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